For student teaching and any culminating internship in teacher education that requires candidates to be
placed within a school or agency (“school/agency”) setting, the college requires students to complete
Bureau of Criminal Investigation and Identification (BCll) and Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI)
background checks and submit the results to authorized personnel at their assigned “school/agency”
before the first day of the semester in which student teaching/internship will take place. Authorized
“school/agency” personnel will determine whether a candidate may participate in fieldwork in that
setting. The BCIl and FBI background checks are good for one year and are mandatory for licensure
application. Electronic fingerprinting is available for BClIl and FBI in 221 White Hall and should be
completed at least two months prior to student teaching/culminating internship. Regional campus
students should contact their Regional Campus coordinator to identify fingerprinting availability at each
campus. Candidates are responsible for fees incurred for this requirement. For more information on this
policy, contact the Director of Clinical Field Experience in 304 White Hall. Visit the Ohio Department of
Education Web site (http://ode.state.oh.us) for more information about background check
requirements for educators in Ohio. Contact the Office of Professional Conduct at the ODE for specific
information about the results of the background check.



